
Tips of the Month April 2021

We provide weekly tips based on common queries which come through to us from London GPs and practice teams. These are shared via social media

and collated for this newsletter.

 

Remember, from June many of the services practices use to manage GP pensions will be moving online. https://t.co/B8CH6pckWS
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We have produced guidance on 2021/22 QOF changes and standardised appointments, as part of this year's contract changes.

https://t.co/tiXK4XbuLz
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